
 

NEWSLETTER                                       Friday, 13th May 2022  

 

Our students enjoying our newest lunchtime activity 

 



 

SICK BAY LINEN ROSTER - HELP NEEDED 
 

 
 

 

 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 

Birthday wishes to the following students  who are 

celebrating their birthdays over the coming week:  

Robin Bhanot, Eden Dow, Zara Schultz,             

Phoenix Burrowes, Maddie Gray, 

Emma Knippel, Lucas Brown, 

Charlotte Taormina, Harry Wright, 

Nathan Stoneman, Pippa Dove, 

Leon Kumar and Myles Kayser. 

 

                                                         

@ KPS 
May  

Wednesday 25th May  

School Tour (refer page 9 for details) 
 

Friday 27th May 

Curriculum Day — Pupil Free Day 
 

June  

Friday 3rd 

Conveyance Allowance Applications Due 
 

Thursday 9th May 

School Tour (refer page 9 for details) 
 

Monday 13th 

Queen’s Birthday Public Holiday 
 

Friday 24th 

CSEF Applications  Due 

Staff Professional Development Day  and last 

day of Term 2 — Pupil Free Day 

 

 

We have 2 Disability reserved spaces at the front of the office on 
Sutherland Street and two reserved spaces on Lancefield Road.   

If you do not hold a valid permit please DO NOT PARK in these spaces. 

    

 
 

 

 

 

 

   THIS TERM  

Second Hand Uniform Sale 

Gold coin donation, with all proceeds 

to go to State School’s Relief Fund. 

Sale will take place after school at the 

picnic tables (weather permitting). 

More details to follow with date to be 

confirmed soon. 

 

If any of your personal details 

change such as address, 

email, phone numbers, 

emergency contacts etc. it is 

important to contact the 

office as soon as possible to 

update our records.   

Each year we ask if parents are able to assist in the washing and changing of the linen in 
our sick bay. In most cases this means 2 or 3 times a year. If you are able to help out 
please email kilmore.ps@education.vic.gov.au or contact the office on 5782 1268 by 
Thursday 20 May 2022. 
 
A linen roster will be distributed shortly after and we will also have reminders in the    
newsletter. 

mailto:kilmore.ps@education.vic.gov.au


 

 

 

 

Thanks and Gratitude – Family and Friends Group 
Over the last week, our Family and Friends group has played a huge role in staging two very engaging school events. Our 
Mothers’ Day stall was a huge success and our students were tremendously excited to purchase gifts for the special 
person in their lives. I have heard many great stories over the last few days from appreciative mothers, including some 
funny tales about edible gifts that may not have survived the journey home! On Tuesday, our Family and Friends group 
served over 450 meals to mothers and families as part of our Mother’s Day breakfast. This was a stunning effort from the 
band of dedicated helpers and we are truly appreciative of the role they play in our school. As part of our fundraising 
efforts for 2022, our School Council will be holding an election day sausage sizzle on our grounds on May 21st. If you are 
available to help please email kilmore.ps@education.vic.gov.au with your name, contact number and available times for 
the day.   We will then contact you to confirm the roster for the day. 
 
Learning Highlight – Gratitude 
At this morning’s assembly. Our School Captain read a gratitude poem which she wrote as part of her inquiry learning 
studies. Gratitude is one of the central concepts which our students learn about during their weekly Resilience Project 
wellbeing lessons. Charlotte’s poem was very well crafted and contained a powerful personal message. It can be found on 
the next page of this newsletter.  
 
COVID-19 Reporting Reminder 
To assist us in accurately coding student absences, I would like to remind all parents and carers of the importance of 
reporting COVID-19 cases to our school office. It is also essential that household contact status is reported to our office so 
that we can follow all the health and safety protocols required by the Department of Education. Thank you  in advance for 
your co-operation. 
 
Cold and Flu Season 
As predicted by the medical practitioners, 2022 is set up to be a severe cold and flu season. I would like to remind all 
parents of the importance of keeping the children at home if they have any cold and flu symptoms. It is crucial that we 
work together as a school community to promote the health and well-being of our students and staff. 
 
Dance Curriculum Incursion 
In the coming weeks we will be visited by the Dance Curriculum organisation who specialise in teaching hip-hop dance to 
school age students. This is a great performing arts opportunity for our students and the sessions have come about as a 
result of KPS being the lucky winner of a school-based competition. All year levels will get the opportunity to participate in 
a 40-minute session with the Dance Curriculum company. If you are interested in finding out more about the sessions, 
please follow the link: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=QO6der8d4L4 
I am looking forward to seeing our teachers showing us their dance moves in the weeks ahead. 
 
NAPLAN Assessments 
On Tuesday and Wednesday our grade 3 and grade 5 students undertook their first NAPLAN assessments. 2022 is the first 
year that KPS has participated in the online NAPLAN program. I would like to thank all of our students for the effort, 
concentration and patience shown throughout the process and thank our team of teachers and education support staff for 
the role they played in the smooth running of the assessments. 
 
School Council Report 
Our most recent School Council meeting was held on Wednesday. The focus of our work at a School Council level in 2022 
centres on community engagement and the continued improvement of our facilities. In the coming weeks we will be 
communicating some of our short and medium-term building improvement projects, in addition to outlining the 
community engagement opportunities for our parents and carers to participate in our school life.  

 

All the best, 
 
 
 

Neil O’Sullivan 

Principal 

Mr O’Sullivan 

mailto:kilmore.ps@education.vic.gov.au
mailto:%20kilmore.ps@education.vic.gov.au
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=QO6der8d4L4


 

 

Bus Zone 

Please leave the bus parking zone on Lancefield Road clear at all times for buses to park.  We have at least two 
buses daily that use the Lancefield Road bus zone.  There is no car parking from the school crossing through until 

the disabled parking bays. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

School Crossings 

For the safety of all students, parents and our lovely Crossing Supervisors, we ask all drivers to please stop at the 
school crossings when you see the Crossing Supervisor with their sign pointing out towards the road and remain 

stationary until the Crossing Supervisor is back on the footpath.  

  

  

Charlotte Watts 6E 



 

 

COLLECTING YOUR CHILD FROM SCHOOL EARLY 

 

We would like to make families aware of our pick up procedures for collecting students early.  

 Staff can only arrange for children to come to the office once a parent/guardian arrives at the office. 

Children cannot be waiting for parent/guardians in the office prior to your arrival.   

Please allow an extra 5 to 10 minutes prior to needing to depart the school. 

Please also be mindful that it is difficult for children to hear announcements whilst out in the playground 

enjoying themselves, should you need to collect them during break times it may take us quite a bit 

longer. 

 

 

 

   Reminder of our upcoming SAT Bread Bag Recycling Program  

SAT News 

This year the SAT will be collecting Bread Bags! We have registered for the 

Wonder Recycling Rewards Program. This program has great environmental 

and school benefits. We can help the environment by reducing waste and help 

our school by collecting points that can be used to purchase new sports 

equipment. We are also in the running to win some play ground equipment.  

The program kicks off on the 30
th
 of May but we can start collecting at home before then to boost our 

collections. All you need to do is keep any bread bags at home and bring them into school when our 
recycling boxes arrive in Term 2. Last year with your help we collected around 15kg of bread tags. 
Hopefully this year we can reach 25kg of bread bags! Some key information is below and we will 
post more information when it is available. For further information ask your S.A.T representative or 
Mrs Rowe. 



 

 

Connecting With Kimberly 
  

eSafety’s Guide to Parental Controls 

The eSafety Commissioner is offering a free webinar for parents and carers on how to set up devices 

and apps to keep young people safe online. 

The one-hour event will be held on three occasions throughout the month of May. The webinar will 

cover: the benefits and limitations of parental controls, how to safely set up popular games, apps and 

devices and other parenting strategies to manage online risks.  

Session dates and times are:  

Tuesday 10th May, 7:30-8:30pm 

Tuesday 19th May 12:20-1:30pm 

Tuesday 31st May 12:30pm-1:30pm  

Registration to the above sessions can occur by inserting the below link details into your browser:     

https://register.gotowebinar.com/rt/8442552073867182349  

 

  

The following services are available outside of school hours. 

    ***In the event of an emergency please call 000*** 
 

Kids Helpline 

 
 

 

Ph: 1800 551 800  

https://
kidshelpline.com.au/  

 

Parentline 

 
 

 

Ph: 13 22 89  

https://
parentline.com.au/  

 

Safe Steps 

 

 

Sexual assault, domestic 
and family violence  

 

Ph: 1800 015 188  
https://

www.safesteps.org.au/   

 

Lifeline 

 
 

 

 
Ph: 13 11 14  

https://
www.lifeline.org.au/ 

Best,  

Kimberly Batsas-Hill 

Social Worker -Primary Welfare Officer   

I can be contacted via email:                    

Kimberly.batsas-hill@education.vic.gov.au or 

5782 1268 for any student and family wellbeing 

needs at any time.   

Mon, Thur and Fri 

8.15AM — 8.40AM 

https://register.gotowebinar.com/rt/8442552073867182349
https://kidshelpline.com.au/
https://kidshelpline.com.au/
https://parentline.com.au/
https://parentline.com.au/
https://www.safesteps.org.au/
https://www.safesteps.org.au/
https://www.lifeline.org.au/
https://www.lifeline.org.au/
mailto:Kimberly.batsas-hill@education.vic.gov.au


Kilmore Primary School 

 

 

Student Awards 

At Kilmore Primary School, we are always working on modelling our school values of Kind, Proud and 

Safe.  As a whole school, we explicitly teach and then give our students opportunities to display these 

values within and beyond the classroom doors. 
 

The students listed below will be recognised for showing our school values at assembly this Friday. 
 

We congratulate for this week: 

 

 

Foundation E — Kieron Maiss 

 

Grade 2H — Jack O’Rourke 

 

Grade 5F — Leo Ricci 

 

Foundation G — Oscar Minnitt 

 

Grade 2M — Avantika Bakshi 

 

Grade 5M — Xavier Nicholas 

 

Foundation M —  Maci Bowe 

 

Grade 2P —  Amelia Macewan 

 

Grade 5S — Lily Connolly 
 
 

 

Foundation S — Kiara Baines 

 

Grade 3D —   

 

Grade 6B —  Matthew Harrison 

 

Grade 1H — Nathaniel Fletcher-Seales 

 

Grade 3K — Amber Jamison 

 

Grade 6E — Eden Webster 

 

Grade 1M — Evie Brizzio 

 

Grade 3R —  Vanessa Willis 

 

Grade 6J — Emily Catanzaro        

 

 

Grade 1N — Michael Montagnese 

 

Grade 4J — Sienna Ward 

 

Specialist 

F-2 — Lucy Pace — FE 

3-6 — Liam Toussaint — 5S 

 

Grade 1T — Mackenzie Ivory 

                  

 

Grade 4S — Veronica Milne   

                

 

 

 

Grade 2F — Harley Seddon-Anderson 

 

Grade 4V — Jay Brown 

 

 
 

 



Kilmore Primary School Activies Term 2  
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Canteen  

The online ordering system for the canteen is still being finalised.   

To place an order for recess or lunch, write on an envelope your child’s name and class, recess or lunch and what they wish 

to order, enclose money and children place their order in their classroom lunch order tub.  Orders are delivered to class-

rooms for recess snack and lunch eating times. 

Students are also able to purchase some items over the counter at recess and lunchtime such as icy-poles etc 

Students interested in ordering 

a scrunchie, please put your 

name, class and money into an 

envelope and hand deliver to 

the office. 

Scrunchies are made to order 

and turn around times may 

vary. 

 
 

We have had some precious lost 

property items handed into the office. 

These items include such things as a 

watch, wallet and purse etc.. 

If your child has lost any of these 

items please see the office about 

getting them returned. 



 

 

Mobile Phones 

 

It is a Department of Education requirement that students hand their mobile phones 

in to the office each morning and collect at the end of each day. 

The office has a locked mobile phone cabinet for this purpose (pictured). 

2022 Prep CSEF Uniform Package 

 
 
  

Applications for the 2022 Prep CSEF Uniform Package are now open and can be placed via our                
online application portal.  
 
Information sheets for schools & families, plus the order form - can be found on our website and 
downloaded as required.   
 
Please note the following; 
-  Vouchers issued will have an expiry and must be redeemed before the expiration date 
-  Once vouchers have been issued, we are unable to exchange items for “change of mind” 
-  Applications for this package will close at the end of Term 3, 2022 
 
In order for a student to be eligible to receive the 2022 Prep Uniform Package the student must be 
a Camps, Sports and Excursion Fund (CSEF) recipient.                                                                 
To find out more, visit the Department of Education & Training website. 
  
If you could kindly forward this communication to all relevant staff within your school, it would be 
appreciated. 
 
Should you have any questions about this package, please contact our Applications Support team 
on 8769 8400 between the hours of 8.30am - 4.30pm, Monday to Friday or email us at :           
contact@ssr.net.au  

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fssr.us18.list-manage.com%2Ftrack%2Fclick%3Fu%3D72b109922a98240c4eb04fe13%26id%3Df491527f17%26e%3D88029ae190&data=04%7C01%7CBarb.Canty%40education.vic.gov.au%7C9364114701bb49f2988c08da0c870949%7
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fssr.us18.list-manage.com%2Ftrack%2Fclick%3Fu%3D72b109922a98240c4eb04fe13%26id%3D1aa73cf425%26e%3D88029ae190&data=04%7C01%7CBarb.Canty%40education.vic.gov.au%7C9364114701bb49f2988c08da0c870949%7
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fssr.us18.list-manage.com%2Ftrack%2Fclick%3Fu%3D72b109922a98240c4eb04fe13%26id%3D4a8de82c45%26e%3D88029ae190&data=04%7C01%7CBarb.Canty%40education.vic.gov.au%7C9364114701bb49f2988c08da0c870949%7
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fssr.us18.list-manage.com%2Ftrack%2Fclick%3Fu%3D72b109922a98240c4eb04fe13%26id%3D1f0e5b02ac%26e%3D88029ae190&data=04%7C01%7CBarb.Canty%40education.vic.gov.au%7C9364114701bb49f2988c08da0c870949%7
mailto:contact@ssr.net.au?subject=2022%20Prep%20CSEF%20Uniform%20Package


FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE 
 

INFORMATION FOR PARENTS 
 
 
Every Victorian child should have access to the world of learning opportunities that exist beyond 
the classroom. The Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund helps ensure that no student will miss out 
on the opportunity to join their classmates for important, educational and fun activities. It is part 
of making Victoria the Education State and the Government’s commitment to breaking the link 
between a student’s background and their outcomes. 

CAMPS, SPORTS & EXCURSIONS       

FUND (CSEF) 

School camps provide children with inspiring experiences 
in the great outdoors. Excursions encourage a deeper 
understanding of how the world works while sports teach 
teamwork, discipline and leadership.  All are a part of a 
healthy curriculum. 

CSEF is provided by the Victorian Government to assist 
eligible families to cover the costs of school trips, camps 
and sporting activities. 

 
If you hold a valid means-tested concession card or are a 
temporary foster parent, you may be eligible for CSEF. A 
special consideration category also exists for asylum 
seeker and refugee families. The allowance is paid to the 
school to use towards expenses relating to camps, 
excursions or sporting activities for the benefit of your 
child. 

 

The annual CSEF amount per student is: 

$125 for primary school students 

$225 for secondary school students 

HOW TO APPLY 

 
New applicants should contact the school office to   
obtain a CSEF application form or download from 
the website below.  

If you applied for CSEF at your child's school last 
year, you do not need to complete an application 
form this year unless there has been a change in 
your family circumstances.  

You only need to complete an application form if 
any of the following changes have occurred: 

• new student enrolments; your child 
has started or changed schools this year. 

• Changed family circumstances; such 
as a change of custody, change of name, 
concession card number, or new siblings 
commencing this year. 

 

Check with the school office if you are unsure. 

  

MORE INFORMATION 
 

For more information about CSEF visit: 
https://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/Pages/
csef.aspx  

 

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/Pages/csef.aspx
https://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/Pages/csef.aspx


 





 




